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CC Report for Town Council Meeting 20 January 2022  

  

This report covers the period 11 December to 14 January to ensure the report can be seen by all 
town councillors with all other council papers prior to the above meeting.  

There is at present no update concerning the strategic placement of boulders and lockable bollards 
around the Free Car Park at The Lawn, this will remain on future reports until a decision is reached. 
Following a meeting with the FOTP earlier this week it was suggested that interspersed between the 
boulders were some more trees, I do have my doubts about this following vandalising of trees  
planted around Torpoint over the last year or so but have forwarded the suggestion to Open Spaces. 

Three more cases reported through the AssistMe programme, all refer to housing issues. 

CC Meetings attended during this period – only East Area Planning on 5th January, nil from Torpoint 
or Rame Peninsula.   

Although I have requested a copy of the walkround conducted with Cornwall Housing so follow ups 
can be undertaken I have still not received same and have sent another request earlier this week. 

There have been further infractions of the Planning Conditions at Fisgard Industrial Estate over the 
Festive Period which have resulted in yet another Enforcement Action being served.      

 


